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Audit Committee – 30 January 2012 
 
 
Annual Audit Letter 2010/11 
 
 
Summary of report 
 
This report presents Grant Thornton’s Annual Audit letter 2010/11.  It summarises the 
key issues arising from the work that the external auditors have carried out at Walsall 
during 2010/1. The letter is designed to communicate their key messages and 
conclusions to the council and external stakeholders, including members of the public. 
The letter covers the following work areas: 

• auditing the 2010/11 year end accounts (Section 2) 
• assessing the Council's arrangements for securing economy, efficiency and 

effectiveness to ensure Value for Money (VfM) is achieved (Section 3) 
• certification of grant claims and returns to various government departments 

and other agencies (Section 4). 
 
Audit Committee are requested to formally consider the attached document. 
 
Recommendations 
 
Audit Committee are requested to formally consider and receive the external Annual 
Audit letter 2010/11. 
 

 
 
Vicky Buckley 
Head of Finance 

9 January 2012 
 
 
Governance 
 
Grant Thornton have been appointed as the council’s independent external auditors by 
the Audit Commission. The Annual Audit Letter summarises the key work areas and 
audit conclusions arising from these, to assist the council in maintaining strong 
governance arrangements.  
 
 
 
 



 

Resource and legal considerations 
 
There are no direct implications arising from this report. 
 
Performance management and risk management issues 
 
The council is assessed as “Green” overall for both aspects of the VFM criteria.   
 
Equality implications 
 
There are no direct implications arising from this report. 
 
Consultation 
 
The report is prepared in consultation with various managers and the Chief Finance 
Officer. 
 
Background papers 
 
Various report and working papers, statutory and other guidance. 
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Vicky Buckley – Head of Finance  
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